
Donald Tusk speaks out for the elites

Mr Tusk has written a letter to the EU 27 saying he disagrees with the views
of many voters around the EU “that European integration is beneficial only to
the elites, the ordinary people have only suffered as a result”. He should
try telling that one to the millions thrown out of work or never able to get
a job thanks to the Euro and the EU’s banking and economic policies. The UK
was badly damaged by the EU’s Exchange Rate Mechanism.

He thinks that people do not feel secure enough. He urges the EU 27 to unite
to undertake “definitive reinforcement of the EU external borders”. Does that
mean he now wants to build more walls and fences, as the EU is helping Turkey
do already and as some EU countries have done individually?

There is news for the UK, which is not mentioned by name. He tells us “The EU
should not abandon its role as a trade superpower, which is open to others”.
That sounds like a man who wants to have access to the UK market and accepts
we will have access to the EU’s internal market. He clearly does not wish to
lose any  European trade.

There is also the curious statement that “the times of European unity have
been the best times in all of Europe’s centuries long history”. Is this the
idea that the Roman Empire or the Habsburg Empire or the French conquests of
the late eighteenth century were some golden age, despite the role of the
military and of occupation?

His letter of course sets out exactly what many of us expected to be the EU’s
next move – more progress towards a full political and defence union.

Weekly bin collections

I have been asked by Councillors what I think about the Wokingham Borough
policy of having weekly bin collections. I said I was strongly in favour and
did not wish to see the frequency reduced. It is a good idea to tell the
Council if you agree – or if you want a change in the arrangements.

Speech to trigger Article 50

John Redwood won a free place at Kent College, Canterbury, He graduated from
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Magdalen College Oxford, has a DPhil and is a fellow of All Souls College. A
businessman by background, he has been a director of NM Rothschild merchant
bank and chairman of a quoted industrial PLC.

Read more about John Redwood

How are the EU and Turkish border
fences and walls going?

Last year I drew attention to the big work programme highlighted on the EU
website to strengthen Turkey’s borders as part of its Visa Liberalisation
programme with the EU.  The officials wrote that they needed “ditch
excavation, lighting, wire entanglement, trellis fence, road maintenance and
construction and modular wall construction” along the extended  Turkish 
border with Syria and Iraq. It would be good to have an update on how far
they have got with their 900 km Syria/Turkey wall.

I raise it again because many in the EU are hostile to Mrs Trump’s proposal
to extend the already substantial USA/Mexico wall. I wonder why they apply
different standards to this wall than to the ones the EU is helping finance
and design closer to home. I invite proponents of the EU to tell us why they
think these two walls are different, and why they support the Turkish one
which is part of the EU/Turkey Agreement.

The EU approved border controls including ones along EU borders can
incorporate watch towers, constant camera surveillance and plenty of “guards”
to deal with any problems at crossing points. The 10th action point in the 72
point “Visa Liberalisation Roadmap”  is to ensure sufficient well trained
guards and surveillance equipment at crossing points.   The 33rd point in the
72 point “Visa Liberalisation roadmap” agreed with Turkey by the EU is to
“ensure effective expulsion of illegally residing 3rd country nationals.”

If it is moral to oppose border walls and barriers in Mexico, surely it is
similarly necessary to oppose them in Europe and Middle East?

German inflation outstrips UK

In confirmation that the rise in western inflation is mainly to do with
rising commodity prices, especially oil, German CPI inflation today hit 1.9%
compared to the UK’s 1.6%. It confirms that inflation in the UK is not
special to UK and  has not been  caused by sterling weakness and Brexit.
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